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Dear Parents and Carers 
 
Spring has definitely arrived and it’s great to see the children enjoying lots of time outside in the sunshine. 

 

Charity 

Thank you for your support with our efforts on Friday to raise money for both Comic Relief and for the Red Cross 
Ukraine Crisis Appeal.  We’re delighted to announce that we raised a total of £192.00. 
 
In our collective worship on Friday, we were able to reflect on why we were raising money.  We watched a video 
about one particular child and his friends and how the money raised had improved their lives.  We also enjoyed     
sharing some jokes.  I hope some of these were shared with you too.  
 
We’re really proud of the interest our children take in events happening around the world.  We’ve had many           
conversations in school about events in Ukraine and we know that children are seeing a lot of news coverage.  Some-
times children can find the news upsetting or worrying.   The following link offers some support and advice for families 
to help children if they are upset by anything they have seen in the news.  
 
Supporting your child if they see upsetting content online about what is happening in Ukraine | Childnet 
  
Democracy in action 
We are in the very fortunate position to have received a generous donation in support of children’s reading at         
Aldermaston.  Many, many thanks to Mrs Hollis for your kind contribution to our school.   
 
The School Council had been working with Mrs Ebrey on how this money could be spent to inspire and engage our 
children.  They came up with four suggestions - a school trip, a visit by an author, buying a book for every child or   
buying a storytelling chair.    
 
Our focus British value for this term is democracy (as championed by the Reflector Owl learning hero) so we set about 
creating a polling station, complete with ballot boxes and voting tokens.  As the children arrived in the morning, they 
were very excited to see the transformation of our KS2 library.  School councilors reminded children about the       
principles of democracy in class before allowing anyone to attend the polling station where they ran a rigorously    
controlled vote.  Each child had to be registered to vote and only once this was confirmed were they issued a voting 
token.  Adults were not allowed to vote. 

 
 
Votes were counted and checked against those who registered to vote.  Then they were counted again!  Our children 
have voted for the money to go towards a school trip in the Summer Term.  Watch this space!  
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Well done to our school council representatives – Lilly, Sienna, Sam, Harmony, Lavinia, Stanley, Jack and Arabella – for 
ensuring the children enjoyed exercising their democratic rights. 
 
Staffing 
Covid 19 levels in the local area remain relatively high and staff absence continues to be a challenge.  We’re sorry for 
any impact this is having on our children.  Please be assured that we are working hard to minimise disruption and to 
ensure that the supply staff used are familiar to our children.  If you feel that your child is unsettled or concerned, 
please let us know so we can offer them reassurance and support. 
 
Music festival at the Anvil Theatre 
Rehearsals for the Junior Music Festival have been going very well and the children are tuneful and enthusiastic.   I’m 
looking forward to hearing them perform next Wednesday evening.    Thank you for all of your support with this.  It 
looks like a record breaking year of children wanting to take part in this excellent musical enrichment showing what 
talented children we have in our school.  We’ll let you know how they get on. 
 
Wishing all mums and other caregivers a wonderful Mothering Sunday and special family time. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
Mrs M Higgs 
Headteacher 
 

Contact Us:- 

Tel: 0118 971 3362 

Text:  0118 324 0216  

E-mail: enquiries@aldermaston.w-berks.sch.uk  
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